UPPER SOUTHAMPTON TOWNSHIP

PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD MEETING

May 8, 2018
Members Present:

Pat Myers
Rick Grillone

Walt Shead
Dominic Cintofanti
Also Present:

Marian Gilbert, Parks and Rec. Director
Ray Horn, Facilities Coordinator
Glen Baun

Tim U’Selis
The regular meeting of the Parks and Recreation Board was held on Tuesday, May 8, 2018 in the upstairs meeting room of the Township Building.  The meeting was called to order by Pat Myers at 

7:00 PM.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

Pat Myers:  Amend the April 10, 2018 Minutes to add in the Parks and Recreation Report, Page Two, that Marian had mentioned that she had spoken to the Northampton Parks and Recreation Director about how their programs were going and she said that they were not going either.

Walt Shead makes a Motion to approve the Minutes of April 10, 2018, as corrected.   Dominic Cintofanti seconded the Motion.  The Motion passed 4-0-0.  Judi Braunston was absent. 
FINANCIAL REPORT AND BILLS LIST:   No Questions.
FACILITIES COORDINATOR REPORT – Ray

· Earth Day, April 28, 2018 – about 20-25 people came.  Linda DeLuca, Friends of Tamanend, organized volunteers while Ray worked with Public Works.  Tinari’s donated a dumpster, which was filled with tree debris, leaves and sticks not ground in chipper.  Cleaned trails, chipped wood, etc.
· Sanded, then painted bathroom floors in the Community Center.
· Weeded and mulched (black) at Carriage House, Farmhouse, Gazebo and Community Center.
· Had a small leak in gym last month, Kanga Roofing made the repair.
PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT – Marian
· There were two free soccer clinics, one or two kids came.
· Doing a lot of interviewing and hiring of camp staff – fully staffed at this time.

· Been fielding a lot of phone calls, customer service regarding camp.

· New this year, week-by-week camp, so you can pay for one or up to 10 weeks of camp.
· Completed fall Newsletter, just needs to be proofed.

· Met with Walt about basketball camp – ironed out times and schedules.

· There was a fight at the Community Center today between two girls; the police were called.

· Had a meeting with the attendants, things are going well.   Ray and Marian check in on them periodically.

· Opening up buildings for summer, doing maintenance - Carriage House needs to be painted, a lot of cracks around Farmhouse, etc.

· Pat asked about programs; they are not going.  Will open up Facebook June 1st.  The Library uses Facebook successfully and update daily.  Marian said the children’s programs are not going but adult programs are still going strong, bridge, Bingo, Yoga, Tai Chi, two art programs.
· Signs in front of Park and Walgreens should be updated in advance of upcoming events.

· Marian attends ACA Conference at the Convention Center in Atlantic City.  Also attends PRPS conferences and attends BCRC meetings; they meet once a month, second week of month.
· There is room in the budget to hire a Program Coordinator at $15-$16 per hour to replace the two interns, hours TBD.  It was approved but waiting for advertisement to go into the newspaper. 
OLD BUSINESS: 

Walt Shead:  On Page Two of the Facility Use Policy, Sports in Season have first priority over sports which are not, determined as follows:  the winter dates should read: (December 1 to March 31):  Basketball.   This change would also be able to accommodate cheerleading times and will not affect baseball or softball.

Walt makes a Motion to amend Page Two of the Facility Use Policy to read:  Winter (December 1 to March 31):  Basketball.  Rick seconds the Motion.  The Motion passed 4-0-0 – Judi Braunston was absent.   
NEW BUSINESS:  
· The Pickleball group wants to look into having the tennis courts at the Community Center converted into permanent Pickleball courts.  The courts have been resurfaced twice and keeps cracking because it’s considered a floating surface.  The insurance company will not approve using the courts as is.  The Board is not recommending striping the tennis courts for Pickleball because of the insurance issue.  

· Walt Shead said the tennis court fence by the basketball courts has been pulled out – Ray will check on it.  Discussion on usage for the tennis court area.
· Discussion on interior gym doors.  Have one bid but cannot get another bid for the same exact door and the Township will not approve the purchase.

Walt Shead makes a Motion to approve replacing one set of doors immediately, with the approval of the Township, and that the money put aside for the doors in 2018 should be used in 2019 for the second set of doors.  Dominic Cintofanti seconds the Motion.  The Motion passed 4-0-0 – Judi Braunston was absent.
· Community Garden – The Township Supervisors would like us to look into possibility of putting in a Community Garden.  Doylestown Borough and Langhorne Borough currently have a community garden (information included in Board packet).  Pat is concerned that it’s not something that would be of interest to the Township residents.  Should look into investigating it and present the Supervisors with a report with suggestions of how we think it should be run.  Discussion.  The Board discussed the possibility of ripping up the tennis courts at the Community Center and putting in the Community Garden, projecting spring of 2019.  Middletown Township has a community garden at their community center.
COMMUNITY CONCERNS:  

Tim U’selis, Cushmore Road, Southampton :  Would not like to see Parks and Recreation do the Hayride again this year because of the loss of $10,000.  There are no plans to do the Hayride this year.
ADJOURNMENT:

A Motion was made by Dominic Cintofanti to adjourn the meeting.  The Motion was seconded by Rick Grillone.  The Motion Passed 4-0-0 – Judi Braunston was absent.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Susan Tomko, Recording Secretary
